Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

December 4, 2009
Professional Development

Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/Teacher, attended the December 2, 2009 NKCES Literacy Cadre.  Topics discussed were school-wide literacy plan, new Language Arts Standards, and Writing Program Toolkit from KASC.

Melissa Herald, Fourth Grade Teacher, attended the NCKES Writing Task Force meeting.  Topics discussed were requirements for writing policy, time, place, location, and frequency of Task Force meetings.  

On December 19 & 20, 2009 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended a Certified Evaluation Training in Lexington.  At the conclusion of the two day training a test was administered which school administrators had to pass in order to be certified to complete Summative Evaluations at the end of the school year.  Certificate of completion was mailed. 
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

No new information to report at this time.
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Girls on the Run celebrated the conclusion of the program on Monday, November 23, 2009.  Program participants and their families met at the Southgate Community Center for student recognitions and a banquet.
Students receiving proficient and distinguished on the 2009 CATS Test were honored on Friday, December 4, 2009.  Students received a certificate for each subject area in which they received a Proficient or Distinguished and a lion’s head pin as a school token of appreciation for their hard work efforts.

December’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on December 10, 2009.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.

SBDM Council 
At the November 24, 2009 SBDM Council Meeting – Council reviewed the November Principal Report, discussed the upcoming ITBS test for grades 3-7, Kindergarten teachers Donna Calhoun and Chelsea Boggs asked council for $184.35 to purchase additional Saxon Phonic materials.  After discussion, it was decided that the money in the kindergarten activity account should be spent before additional money is allocated.  Kindergarten was allocated $1,300 at the beginning of the school year.  Council reviewed the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CDIP) and budget. Oct. meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. 
Community Involvement

Six middle grades students participated in the Southgate Optimist Club/City of Southgate Youth Appreciation Night on Wednesday, December 2, 2009.  The students, aided by the actual council members, ran the December City Council Meeting.  The meeting will be aired on the local cable government channel during the month of December.  The students and his/her role were as follows: Alex Combs-Community Events, Morgan Taylor-Public Safety, Charlie Mullins-Public Works & Waste, Kayla Ashcraft-City Attorney, Avery McDaniel-Police Chief, and Hanna Elliott-City Clerk.    
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School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

November 10, 2009 Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, registered with the Health Department for Southgate to participate in the “Go Red For Women – Know Your Numbers” event.  Nurses from St. Elizabeth will come to the school to conduct the “Know Your Numbers” program (blood pressure, heart rate).  Pocket-size charts will be provided to help participants keep track of their numbers and provide supplemental materials for participants related to blood pressure.

On November 25, 2009 Pam Schlosser, Angie Boyers, Kendra Abner, and Kim Simpson attended the funeral services for Sarah Newton, mother of sixth grade student Mark Burgin.
R.I.S.E. Program is continuing with 6th Grade.  There are 2 more weeks of classes.  We will be scheduling a “Graduation” in January, 2009 for those students who have successfully completed the program.
Our Preschool students and families traveled to the Behringer Crawford Museum on December 2, 2009 for a holiday field trip.

Week of November 30-December 4, 2009 our Library/Media Center hosted a Book Fair.  Money raised will go to the Library/Media Center to purchase additional books, software, and resources.  Family Fun Night was hosted in conjunction with the Book Fair on the evening of December 3, 2009.  
On December 3, 2009, The Health Department administered 109 H1N1 vaccinations.  200 people had pre-registered for the vaccination.

December 10-11, 2009 Lion’s Pride Santa Shop to be held at Southgate. The evening of Dec. 10, there will be evening hours for families to shop with students, prior to the School Board Meeting.  

December 9, 2009 Our Annual Winter Band Concert will take place at 7:00pm in the auditorium.  

December 18, 2009 is scheduled for Classroom Holiday Parties. 

December 18, 2009 Student Council is hosting the Snowflake Spectacular Dance for grades 5-8 from 7:00-9:30.
